

EDNA GRADE SCHOOL 220 W. MYRTLE ST. P.O. BOX 220 EDNA, KS 67342 PHONE: (620) 922-7210 FAX: (620) 922-3417

Dear Edna Wildcats,

I hope you are having a great summer. I am extremely excited about the opportunities that we have awaiting us in the 2024-2025 school year. I look forward to seeing each of you again on August 21st to start the school year off.

We will have <u>enrollment on Wednesday August 7th from 7:00 am to 7:00 pm and Thursday, August 8th from 12:00 pm to 7:00 pm.</u> Please come in on one of these dates so we can get our bus routes, reduced lunch forms, and any other paper work taken care of. We will also take care of book, lunch, and extra milk fees at this time. We will not be able to give credit on extra milk; this must be paid for in advance. Families will receive a discount for enrolling on these dates.

Tuesday, August 20th will be our "Back to School Night". We will begin the evening with parent meeting in the gym at 6:00 pm. Once we conclude our meeting we will move to the classrooms where our teachers, parent and students can meet. Edna students are welcome to attend and stay under the supervision of their parents. This will be great time for you to see the classroom, meet your teacher and bring in supplies for the school year. We hope these meetings will help you become involved in what your child is doing here at school. Remember that the students are the ones who benefit the most when parents and the school work together.

All athletes and cheerleaders will need to have a completed physical on file before they are cleared to practice. Community Health Center will be providing free student physicals for USD 506 students on Monday, August 12th through Thursday August 15th at the weight room at LCHS. Students can get their physicals from 7:30 am to 11:30 a.m. Physical and other forms may be downloaded from the USD 506 website or you may pick them up at enrollment from the school. All forms must be signed before student athletes will be allowed to participate. Monday, August 19th will be the first date volleyball and football can start practice.

We look forward to seeing everyone on Wednesday, August 21st Enjoy the rest of your summer and get ready for a tremendous year at Edna.